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  2013 BUILDING CAMPAIGN

2 East Springtown Road, Long Valley, NJ 07853 
908-876-4395 ~ Fax 908-876-3744 
www.ourladyofthemountain.org 

 

Staff  
Rev. Msgr. Joseph J. Goode, Pastor  
cell 973-945-4045 email pastor.olm@comcast.net  
Rev. Daniel Chajkowski, Parochial Vicar 
cell 908-455-2588 email frdanc@comcast.net   
Parish Bookkeeper – Joanne Solecki 
email olmjs@comcast.net 
Parish Secretary – Kim Smith  
email olmkims@comcast.net  
Youth Ministry – Caroline Gartley 
908-876-5024 email youtholm@comcast.net  
 
Ministries  
Altar  Servers, Tara Ligos. .................................. 876-4395 
Baptism Preparation, Jim Jones ....................... 876-4395 
Children's Liturgy, Debi Pinelli ......................... 813-1982 
Church Trustees, Herb Mitschele, Paul Arabas, Al 
Leier 
Columbiettes, Nancy Lennon ............................ 852-9362 
Eucharistic Ministers, Cindy Jones .................... 684-0661 
Evangelization Coordinator, Renny Hodgskin, Jim 
McMenamin ....................................................... 876-4395 
Food Pantry Director, Traci Geraghty .............. 876-4003 
Gift Shop, Fran Clary ........................................ 852-5779 
Hospitality, Martin/Gerry/Brian Grogan .......... 452-5110 
Knights of Columbus, John Clary ..................... 852-5779 
Lectors, Chris Latran ......................................... 852-9341 
Music/Choir Director, Robin Paradise… .... 973-600-7434 
R.C.I.A., Nick Ardito  ........................................ 979-9470 
Rosary Altar Society, Linda Richartz ............... 876-9601 
Sacristan, Linda Richartz .................................. 876-4395 
Ushers, Father Joe ............................................. 876-4395 
Visiting Ministry, Deacon Bob Head ................. 684-8399 
Vocation Liaison, Father Joe  ........................... 876-4395 
Weddings, Kim Smith ....................................... 876-4395 
 

Parish Office Hours  
Monday ~ Friday, 9:00AM – 3:00PM  
Labor Day ~ Memorial Day  

Served By  
Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky, Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Edward Davey, Senior Priest Assistant 
Rev. Msgr. Peter McHugh, Senior Priest Assistant 
Deacon Thomas P. Gibbons 
Deacon Robert C. Head 
Deacon E.B. “Pat” Van Orman 
Deacon Nicholas Ardito 
Deacon James Jones 
 
Religious Education Program  
Director:  KellyAnn Tell 908-876-4003 email 
dreolm@comcast.net  
Grades K-6 September ~ April - Sundays 
Grades 7-10 September ~April - alternate Mondays 
FOR EMERGENCIES ONLY during class times, on 
Sundays or Mondays, please call 908-876-5024  
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday   5:00PM and 7:00PM 
Sunday   7:45AM, 9:15AM, 10:45AM, 12:15PM 

      12:15PM Teen Mass, 1st Sunday of the 
      Month, October ~ March. 

Weekdays  9:30AM Monday ~ Friday  
Holy Days  Vigil    7:30PM 

      Holy Day 9:30AM and 7:30PM 
Parish Registration: Registration forms are available in 
the office or can be found on the church website 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance)  
 Saturday 4:15PM or by appointment. 
Baptism   The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated every 
Sunday at 1:30PM (with a few exceptions). Please call the 
Parish Office to schedule a time. A Baptism Preparation 
class is required for first time parents. 
Marriage   One of the parties must be a bona fide member 
of the parish for at least one year prior to making 
arrangements. Arrangements should be made at least one 
year in advance. 
Hospital Visitati on  Please notify the Parish Office when a 
member of the family is in the hospital or homebound. 

http://www.ourladyofthemountain.org
mailto:pastor.olm@comcast.net
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SATURDAY   February 27, 2016            
           5:00PM  Saverio Palazzo 
  Paul Gardner 
  Salvitor “Sammy” DiStasi 
  Ronald Roedema (10th Ann) 
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
 
SUNDAY  February 28, 2016  
           7:45AM  Angela Abromitis 
  Mary Curcio 
           9:15AM  Rosella Zalenski 
  Jackie Lubrano 
          10:45AM Martha Murphy 
  Henry Piontkowski 
        12:15PM Kathleen Dolan-Giorgini 
 
MONDAY  February 29 , 2016 
           9:30AM  Robert Simpson 
           7:00PM  Sacrament of Reconciliation  
 
TUESDAY  March 1 , 2016            
 9:30AM Hungry of the World 
            7:30PM Peace 
 
WEDNESDAY  March 2 , 2016 
           9:30AM  Forgiveness of Sins 
     
THURSDAY  March 3 , 2016 
           9:30AM  Homeless 
            
FRIDAY  March 4 , 2016   
          9:30AM  Michael Schaffer (Living) 
  Carmine DeTrollio 
  Andrew Bella 
          7:30PM  Stations of the Cross  
         
SATURDAY   March 5 , 2016            
           5:00PM  Rose Girgenti 
  Paul Shernce 
  Rosemary Stopero 
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
 
SUNDAY  March 6 , 2016 
           7:45AM  Raymond Piascik 
  Janet Terman 
           9:15AM  Kate Renzetti 
  Joanne Diveny Garifo 
          10:45AM William Schiavoni 
  John Brodison 
        12:15PM George Hayes 

 
Santuary Candle is in memory of Victoria Zujkowski 

 

 
February 20-21    $8,404.00 
Diocesan Assessment $2,656.00 
Poor Box    $     75.00 
Flowers     $   180.00 
TOTAL              $11,091.00 
 
Grocery Card sales for 2016 $10,550.00 with a profit of $525.00  

Faith Direct Donatio ns i n February  2016 $9,750.00 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!!  
Reminder:  If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s 
you can drop your Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the 
collection basket and it will be credited as your donation to Our 
Lady of the Mountain.  

Fast. Pray. Give up your Envelopes! We invite you to help your 
parish save money by giving up your offertory envelopes this 
Lent! Enrolling with Faith Direct will provide Our Lady of the 

Mountain with consistent support and simplify your giving 
without the wasteful envelopes. Join us in giving up envelopes 
this Lenten season! 
You can quickly sign up online at www.faithdirect.net using our 
church code: NJ568, or by mailing an enrollment form 
available in the parish office.  

God Bless! 
Fr. Joe 
 
 

Mass Ministers  
SATURDAY, March 5  
5:00PM To be Determined  
Lector:  Dolores Reagle 
Ministers: B. Anderson, K. Daily, B. & K. Hartman, B. Haskell, M. 

Parsons, A. Pentland, K. Smith 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
7:00PM To be Determined  
 Lector:  Barbara Froetscher 
Ministers: A. & P. Greszczak, A. Lane 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 
SUNDAY, March 6  
7:45AM  To be Determined  
Lector:  Chris Latran 
Ministers: Dn. Tom, M. Gibbons, H. Solomita, S. Turick, R. 

Wagner, R. Zielensky, J. Clary, J. Hoff. C. Latran 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
9:15AM  To be Determined   
Lector:  Linda Richartz 
Ministers: C. Jones, A. Demarest, F. Iervolino, F. & L. Jacobs, M. 

& F. Kessler, M. Levens 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
10:45AM To be Determined  
Lector:  Susan Baechtel 
Ministers: S. Gerencser, B. & G. Grogan, J. & P. Johnson, K. 

Jusko, V. Lombardo, D. Meyer 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
 
12:15PM To be Determined  
Lector: Teen Lector 
Ministers: D. Balcon, C. Gartley, M. Gillespie, D. & K. Reagle, J. 

Scala, 3 Teens 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 

MASSES AT ST. MARKS 
 

SATURDAY, March 5  
5:30PM To be Determined  
 
SUNDAY, March 6  
8:00AM  To be Determined  
9:30AM  To be Determined  
11:00AM  To be Determined  
 

ST. LUKE’S WEEKEND SCHEDULE  
Saturday: 5:00PM       Sunday: 7:45AM, 9:30AM & 11:15AM

 

 

http://www.faithdirect.net


February 28 , 2016 ~ 3rd Sunday of Lent  

 

 

 

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT… 

Father Dan had surgery on Friday for a continuing back and 

foot issue.  After some days in the hospital he will have to 

spend two weeks of complete inactivity.  Afterwards we are 

not sure of the time frame. Pleas e keep him in your prayers as 

he deals with this.  I will keep you updated.  Any cards you 

might like to send to him can be sent c/o the OLM parish 

office 2 E. Springtown Rd. Long Valley, NJ 07853.  

His absence from the two parishes presents a challenge to 

cover the various masses on the weekends as well as other 

activities.  Fr. Ray and Fr. Peter are helping at OLM this 

weekend and I will be at St Mark’s.  I hope to be able to work 

out some further help for the time that Fr. Dan will be 

away…Fr. Joe  

 

POLITICS AND RELIGION…  

Recently there was an inter-mix of religion and politics as 

statements made by the Pope on Immigration conflicted with some 

others’ view of how things should be done.   Welcome to the 

challenge of being a Christian in the world today.  It is not a new 

challenge.  Christians are called to make decisions in their lives, in 

their community and in the world from the Gospel perspective.  In 

the Gospel of St. Luke he records Jesus’ visit to the synagogue at 

Nazareth (his home town). Jesus was given the Book of the 

Prophet Isaiah and he chooses the passage which says, “The 

Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has appointed me to 

preach good news to the poor.  He has sent me to proclaim 

release to the captives and recovering of sight to the blind, to set 

at liberty those who are oppressed, to proclaim the acceptable 

Year of the Lord.”  When he finished the reading Jesus says to the 

crowd, “Today this scripture has been fulfilled in your hearing.”  

Jesus is telling the people why he has come into the world.  He 

has come among them to show concern, love and sensitivity to 

those most in need.  Through his ministry and teaching he teaches 

us that as his disciples we should be of like mind, in our words and 

actions.  

The words of Pope Francis echo the call of the Gospel.  They are 

not new words, the concern for the poor, the oppressed, the 

homeless, the hungry, the thirsty, the refugee are a Gospel 

challenge that Christians are called to meet in every generation.  

We will be judged on how we respond to their needs. This Lenten 

time we are faced with the reality of trying to improve our spiritual 

life and come closer to God.  One of the best ways is to look to our 

attitude towards our neighbors in need.  The image of Pope 

Francis, a modern prophet, standing on the banks of the Rio 

Grande calling out to all to show the same concern, love and 

sensitivity that Jesus had for the poor should not shock us or 

surprise us but should challenge us even more to be people who 

speak out, take action and pray for solutions to the issues that face 

our world today… Fr. Joe 

 

 

JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY…  

"In the Gospel the essential thing is mercy. God sent his Son, God 

made himself man in order to save us, that is, in order to grant us 

his mercy. Jesus says this clearly, summarizing his teaching for 

the disciples: 'Be merciful, even as your Father is merciful' (Lk 

6:36). Can there be a Christian who isn't merciful? No. A Christian 

must necessarily be merciful, because this is the center of the 

Gospel. And faithful to this teaching, the Church can only repeat 

the same thing to her children: 'Be merciful', as the Father is, and 

as Jesus was. Mercy."  - Pope Francis 

 

A NEW ADDITION…Light Box…Stained Glass window  

I am sure you will notice the beautiful stained glass window box in 

the center of the choir loft wall.  This is the last item of our 

renovation.  It was all handmade and we had to wait patiently for 

the work to be completed.  It was installed on Wednesday with 

special care by the company who designed and created it. 

We also wish to acknowledge those parishioner families who 

contributed the entire amount of the window in honor of their loved 

ones. It was worth the wait.  This window should remind us who 

worship in a church named after Mary of Mary’s love and 

protection for all of us. 

 

 

 

A LENTEN THOUGHT…  

Sin always leads to slavery of one kind or another. 

 

BISHOP SERRATELLI, IN COMMUNION WITH POPE FRANCIS, 

INVITES ALL TO:  

24 HOURS FOR THE LORD MARCH 4-5, 2016.   See insert in 

the bulletin . 

 

LENT AT OLM THIS WEEK…  

Daily Mass M-F 9:30 a.m. --- Monday prayer in church 4-7 … silent 

prayer time…and communal prayer seeking mercy of God --- bible 

study Thursdays 7:30 p.m. --- the Stations of the Cross on Friday 

7:30 p.m.  

LENT AT ST MARK THIS WEEK…  

Daily Mass M -T-W @ 8:45 a.m. --- Monday. --- Reconciliation 7- 

8:30 p.m. --- 

Lenten Mass Wed. @ 7:30 p.m. followed by Scripture Reflection 

on next Sunday’s readings in our daily mass chapel. 

 

LENTEN PROGRAM AT OLM…2 NIGHTS  

Deacon Jim and Cindy Jones will present two evenings of 

reflection using the popular DVD series on Catholicism by Bishop 

Barron with creator and host Bishop Robert Barron, you will learn 

what Catholics believe and why while being immersed in the art, 

architecture, literature, beliefs and practices of the Catholic 

tradition. The Catholicism Faith Formation Program brings the 

beauty, goodness and truth of the Church to life so that you can 

better understand and share your faith. Bishop Robert Barron is an 

acclaimed author, theologian and podcasting priest. Spend 2 



nights during Lent: Reconnecting with friends - Making new friends 

- Enjoying some refreshments, beginning at 7 PM 

The program will begin at 7:30 p.m. on Wednesday March 9 and 

Tuesday March 15th in the Parish Center. 

Deacon Jim and Cindy helped to organize the Why Catholic 

programs in prior years. This is a no cost / no homework program. 

 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES…  

Bob* is 78 and a client of two senior programs at Catholic 

Charities: Connections & Awareness for Elders (CAFE) and the 

RepPayee program. CAFE has volunteers who provide a 

connection to isolated older adults. Bob is a widower. The stress 

has left him unable to manage his bills and checks. The RepPayee 

program assists seniors in paying bills and managing their Social 

Security benefits. Bob started the service two years ago. He feels 

less stressed than ever now that he has someone to help him with 

his bills. 

In 2014, Catholic Charities agencies provided 1,630,321 client 

services that improved family economic security in 146 agencies 

across 52 states and territories. To learn more, visit 

www.CatholicCharitiesUSA.org * not real name. 

 

ST. CECILIA’S LIFE RUNNERS MORRISTOWN PRO -LIFE 5K…    

Sunday, March 6, 2016 - In Solidarity with A-Cross America Relay 

for Life this Lent- Run, Walk or Jog, All Age Groups for the 

Protection and Sanctity of All Human Life from the Moment of 

Conception until Natural Death. 

Where: Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Church, 91 Maple 

Ave., Morristown, NJ 

Participants should start arriving at 1:30 PM to sign in for 5K which 

commences at 2:30 PM immediately following prayer gathering. 

Please Register and Order Your LIFE Runners T-Shirt at      

www.liferunners.org as part of NJ-St Cecilia Chapter A local 

organizer will follow up later with further details *Light 

Refreshments  *Participants can enter Free Raffle - 5K is a 

Fundraiser for The Rockaway Catholic Right to Life Ministry. 

Contact: (973) 664-9460; jaidanbyrne@optonline.net  Like us on 

Face book  www.facebook.com/StCeciliasProlifeMinistryNJ 

 

WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC … 

We are Catholic because we believe: 

In all of his life Jesus presents himself as our model. He is “the 

perfect man,” who invites us to become his disciples and follow 

him. In humbling himself, he has given us an example to imitate, 

through his prayer he draws us to pray, and by his poverty he calls 

us to accept freely the privation and persecutions that may come 

our way. Christ enables us to live in him all that he himself lived, 

and he lives it in us. “By his Incarnation, he, the Son of God, has in 

a certain way united himself with each man.” We are called only to 

become one with him, for he enables us as the members of his 

Body to share in what he lived for us in his flesh as our model. The 

Catechism of the Catholic Church paragraphs 520-521. 

 

 

 

 

IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE SCRIPTURES:  3rd Sunday of 

Lent  

He said to them, “These are my words that I spoke to you while I 

was still with you, that everything written about me in the law of 

Moses and in the prophets and psalms must be fulfilled.” Luke 

24:44. 

The Prophecy : Zechariah 9:9: Exult greatly, O daughter Zion! 

Shout for joy, O daughter Jerusalem! Behold: your king is coming 

to you, a just savior is he, humble, and riding on a donkey, on a 

colt, the foal of a donkey. 

The Fulfillment : John 12:12-15 - On the next day, when the great 

crowd that had come to the feast heard that Jesus was coming to 

Jerusalem, they took palm branches and went out to meet him, 

and cried out: “Hosanna! Blessed is he who comes in the name of 

the Lord, even the king of Israel.” Jesus found a donkey and sat 

upon it, as is written: “Fear no more, O daughter Zion; look, your 

King is coming, sitting on a donkey.” 

About the Prophecy of Zechariah  

Zechariah the prophet came from a priestly family. He was a 

visionary, who with the prophet Haggai worked on the rebuilding of 

the Temple. The New Testament Gospels quote Zechariah more 

than any other prophet. Part one of the book of Zechariah was 

written in 520 B.C. Zechariah spoke about the judgment and 

salvation of God and about the coming Messiah who would be a 

priest, governor, humble king and afflicted shepherd. Earlier a 

crowd had wanted to make Jesus king (6:15), and now this crowd 

is recognizing him as king in the city of the great King. He is 

indeed king, but not the sort of king the crowd had in mind. 

 

Easter Flower Envelopes  

There are envelopes on the ushers 

table at all of the doors of the church if 

you would like to remember a loved 

one with a flower donation. They will be 

listed in the bulletin after Easter. Thank you  

 

Our Bookstore  

Our bookstore is taking shape but as was mentioned the last 

couple of weeks volunteers are needed to help after mass.  Once 

we get volunteers and are ready to open we will have the dates 

and times that it will open in the bulletin and also posted near the 

bookstore. Call Fran Clary for information at 908-852-5779. 

 

Grocery Gift Cards  

Grocery Gift Cards sales for February were  

$11,750.00 with a profit of $587.50.  They are 

always available in the office during regular 

hours.  
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Easter Giving Tree  

In connection with Division of Children & Families (formerly DYFS) 

we will be preparing baskets and Easter treats for over 100 

children ages 1 through 12. Please take a tag or two and have 

some fun making an Easter Basket for these children in Morris 

County. Get creative if you like it doesn’t have be in a basket, use 

a purse for a girl or a beach pail for a boy. They are due  back to 

us March 13th  but can be brought back to the office during regular 

hours or left in the gathering room by the tree. Any questions 

please call Kim Smith (908)813-2286 or the office. 

 

 

 

 

GRADES K-10 

 

Grades K – 6 – Classes all sessions  

 

7th  Grade – Monday, March 7th – 6:00-7:15PM 

8th  Grade – Monday, February 29th – 6:00-7:15PM 

CP I – Monday, March 7th – 7:30-9:00PM  

CP II – Monday, February 29th – 7:30-9:00PM 

 

Grades 7, 8, 9, 10  – 12:15PM Mass – Sunday, March 6 th  - 

Attendances counts as a class  

 

Please Pray for the Sick  

Please remember to pray for the sick of our parish 

community who have requested our prayers: 

Arianna Anello, Vic Berzanski, Alex Birdsall, Barbara Blaine, 

Joseph Caruso, Tony Cassano, Ed Chmielewski, Gino Custode, 

Vito Dellibovi, Daniel DePaul, Natalia Lyn Dreeland, Jayden 

Feichter, Phyllis Ference, Pete Gallagher, Baby Antonia Gallardo, 

Carmela Giangola, Sylvia Granata, Peggy Hoffman, Laurel Jilek, 

Bill Lambert, Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, Jillian Martin, Anthony 

Mastropalo, Sean Nicolls, Charlie Noll, Tina Ochwat, Jim Owens, 

Dennis Paradise, Arlene & Chandra Parikh, Stelios & Mary 

Pispitsos, Art Quails, Victor Rodrigues, Nick Ruggiero, Heather 

Ryan, Anne Sacco, Jillian Sayre, Judy Schellenberg, Helen 

Schimps, Connor Scott, Connie Secaras, Paula Smith, Noah 

Stanzione, Janet Stockton, Bob Taylor, Thomas Tell, Ellin & Frank 

Uhl, Deacon Pat VanOrman, Ronald Warner, Allen Watts, 

Adrienne Werner & Roula Zanetta. 

We are currently praying for the sick from the pulpit for 1 month 

then adding their names to this list in the bulletin.  

 

 

Our Lady of the Mountain Cemetery  

Due to the frozen ground, the cemetery will be closed for burials 

until approximately April 15, 2016. Your loved ones will be 

temporarily kept in the mausoleum by the prayer garden.  

BLESSING OF EXPECTANT PARENTS…  

We will offer a blessing for any expectant/adopting parents on 

March 14th – 15th at all the masses. Please feel free to invite 

members of your families or friends who might like to receive this 

blessing. During Advent we remember how Mary awaited the birth 

of her son. May the Lord bless the children who will soon be born 

into our families and our church community. 

 

Holy Thursday  

At the Mass of the Lord’s Supper on Thursday, March 24th, at 

7:30PM, the feet of twelve people are washed in symbolic 

remembrance of how Jesus did this at the Last Supper to show us 

that we are called to be the servants of others.  Anyone serving in 

our ministries, such as Eucharistic Ministers, Religious Education, 

confirmation students, altar servers, choir, RCIA team, Pre-cana 

team, usher, lector, peer ministers, etc. I would like to give you the 

opportunity to be one of those twelve. Men or Women…if you wish 

to participate in this service, I would ask you to please call the 

office.  The first twelve who call will be thus chosen.  If we do not 

have our twelve by March 18th, we will have to seek out some 

willing disciples.  

 

Rosary Altar Society  

The Rosary Altar Society will honor the 

Blessed Mother by reciting the rosary 

followed by Mass and Novena. All women of OLM & St. Mark are 

invited to participate in this blessed event on Tuesday, March 1st, 

7:15 PM at OLM.  Then join us in the Parish Center for 

refreshments and our meeting. Our guest speaker at this meeting 

is from the Seeing Eye Dogs. Flowers to our Blessed Mother will 

be provided by Linda Richartz. 

 

Schooley’s Mtn Fire Co. Breakfast  

Schooley’s Mountain Fire Department will be holding a Pancake 

Breakfast as part of their regular fundraising program on Sunday, 

March 13th, Cost: Children ages 4-10 $4.00, Senior Citizens $6.00, 

Adults $8.00. Bring the whole family to enjoy!  

 

LV Knights of Columbus Raffle  

The LV Knights are holdings a raffle to support the needy of our 

parish communities.  All net proceeds of the raffle will be given to 

the parishes to help those in need.  We will be raffling off a Xbox 

One with Kinect Bundle, a Microsoft Surface 3 tablet, and a $100 

Best Buy gift card. The drawing will be held March 13th at 5pm at 

OLM. Winner need not be present to win. Tickets are only $10 and 

will be sold after all Masses on the weekends of 3/5 and 3/12.   For 

more information or tickets, please call John Creamer at 908-642-

5255. Please help us with this worthy cause. 
 

Paint with a Twist  

Tired of the cold and snow? The Columbiettes will be holding a 

fundraiser on Sunday, March 6th from 1-3pm at Uptown Art in 

Denville, NJ. Tickets will be on sale after all masses this weekend. 

Only 50 tickets will be sold. Price is $45. So warm up with us and 

join the fun. All proceeds will benefit the Columbiettes programs. 

Thank you 



Soda/Can Tabs  

The Columbiettes are saving soda/can tabs for the Ronald 

McDonald House. Please place the tabs in the container found in 

the gathering space. 

 

EYES FOR THE NEEDY… 

Last day for the used glasses to be donated to the Knights of 

Columbus. Basket is in the gathering room! Thank you to all who 

have donated! 

 

West Morris Ice Hockey Booster Club  

WMCHS Ice Hockey Booster Club will be holding a Tricky Tray to 

raise funds for the hockey team. There will be over 100 baskets 

valued at $25 - $400 including Disney Tickets, NJ Devils Tickets, A 

Go Pro & a 50” flat Screen TV as well as a 50/50. Saturday, March 

5th at the Streets of Chester Shopping Center, Streets Cafe1, 270 

Route 206, Chester, NJ. Doors to open at 6:30PM with drawings to 

begin at 8:00PM. www.wmcicehockey.com for tickets. $10 in 

advance. 

 

St. Cecilia’s LIFE Runners  

Sunday, March 6th, St. Cecilia’s LIFE Runners for Morristown Pro-

Life 5K. Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Church, 91 Maple 

Ave. Morristown, NJ. Paritcipants should start arriving at 1:30PM 

to sign in for 5K which commences at 2:30PM immediately 

following prayer gathering. Register at www.liferunners.org or 

contact (973)664-9460 jaidanbyrne@optonline.net  

Run, Walk, or Jog, All age groups for the Protection & Sanctity of 

All Human Life from the Moment of Conception until natural Death. 

In Solidarity with A -Cross America Relay for Life this Lent  

 

St. Paul Inside the Walls  

Women’s Health & Fertility Awareness – Learn an effective, 

healthy, moral & inexpensive system that integrates health with 

moral family planning for couples who are trying to achieve 

pregnancy, who have infertility concerns, or who need to regulate 

pregnancy. Madison, Saturday, March 5th 10AM – Noon. 

Shrouded in Mystery – The Shroud of Turin, the purported burial 

cloth of Christ, is the most studied artifact in world history. More 

thatn 100 years of medical, 50 years of scientific, and over 

500,000 hours of research back up this claim. Madison, 

Wednesday, March 9th 7:30-9:00PM 

 

PIZZA NIGHT WITH BISHOP:   Two nights - Morris Catholic is 

Tuesday, March 1 at 7 PM.  The next Pizza Night with Bishop will 

still be held on Thursday, March 17 at 7 PM at Pope John XXIII 

High School in Sparta. All young men of high school age are 

invited to participate in this evening of prayer, discussion and 

fraternity with Bishop Serratelli and other young men as well as 

priests from around the diocese. If you know someone who may 

be interested, please ask the young man to contact the Vocation 

Office at 973-777-8818, extension 711 or by email at 

jbrogan@patersondiocese.org. 

 

 

 

MORRIS CATHOLIC AUCTION …Morris Catholic High School will 

be conducting its' 26th Spring Auction on Saturday March 12, 2016 

at Hanover Marriott. Tickets $75. Msgr. Raymond Kupke will be 

the honoree. For reservations contact ftuite@morriscatholic.org 

  

ARE YOU A CAREGIVER?  

If you are helping a family member, friend or neighbor, you!  

Please consider attending this Caregiver Conference. 

This event will include three workshops: • Food and Your Mood:  

Practical Food Choices for Healthy Bodies, Minds and Finances 

•Getting Organized:  Tips for Financial Caregiving •Are You 

Legally Prepared?  An Ounce of Prevention Is Worth a Pound of 

Cure Saturday, April 2nd 8:30am - 1pm Ukrainian American 

Cultural Center, 60 North Jefferson Road  Whippany, NJ  07981 A 

complimentary breakfast and lunch will be provided. Please 

register in advance! Register by email at 

Stephanie.Howland@UnitedWayNNJ.org or call:  973-993-1160 

ex. 534 
 

Washington Township Recreation  

Healthy & Not so Healthy Food – Grades 5th thru 7th can put their 

health & taste to the test. Tuesdays starting March 8th and finishing 

March 22nd. The sessions will be held at the Senior Center 5:30-

7:00PM. Cost is $60 with a registration deadline of March 1st, 

2016. 

American Girls Sock Hop – Going back to the 1950’s & learning 

about the new American Girl Mary Ellen Larkin. Ages 6 – 12 on 

Friday March 11th from 5-7:30PM at the Senior Center. A non-

refundable fee of $15.00 is due before March 4th, 2016. 

Chef Lisa Crock Pot Cooking Class – Class is Monday, March 

21st at 12:30PM at the Senior Center. Deadline to register is March 

14th, 2016. You must pre-register for this class. 

St. Patrick’s Day Luncheon – The Luck of the Irish will be 

experienced at 11AM on Thursday, March 17th at the Senior 

Center for the annual luncheon. There will be entertainment with 

Ian Gallagher. A nonrefundable fee of $9.50 for residents & $10.50 

for non-residents is due by March 10th, 2016. 

Let’s Move with Cardio Dance – Open to everyone including 

seniors. The sessions are scheduled for Thursdays April 7th – June 

9th from 12:30-1:15pm with a nonrefundable fee of $51. All classes 

will be held at the Senior Center. Space is limited register by April 

4th. 

Contact information for all of the above is 908-876-5941 or 

recreation@wtmorris.net  

 

Blue Army Shrine  

Volunteers Needed – National Blue Army Shrine of Our lady of 

Fatima, Washington, NJ is looking for volunteer ushers for the 

13th of May thru October 13th celebrating Our Lady’s six 

appearances to the three Shepherd Children in 1917. If interested, 

please contact Achilles at (718) 224-5973 or the Shrine at 

(908)689-1700 ext 210. 
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